Central Service Committee Meeting
United Memorial Church
Young Street, Halifax
13-01-08
1. Welcome and Open: Meeting opened by Chair George at 8:00 p.m. with a few moments silence followed by the Serenity Prayer; all were welcomed to the Jan. CSC meeting.

Note from Chair: because the CSC Secretary position has, at this point, not been filled, a volunteer from the group, Jeff D., agreed to capture the minutes; the names of those making motions and recommendations was not recorded.  

2. Call for items to be added to Agenda: 2013 Budget – Foster L.

3. Twelve Traditions: The Twelve Traditions were read by Dave T., West End Step

4. Roll Call: The sign-in sheet circulated the room while roll call took place, the following people were present:
George M. Chair CSC; Shawn M. Keep It Simple; Anne P. Living In The Solution; Judee J. 2nd Chance; Dave T. West End Step; Bruce B. Atlantic; Craig Back To Basics; Samaira G. Chair – Telephone; Garth M. Dist 2 rep.; Tom R. DCM Dist 1; Peter J. Downtown Halifax; Brenda B. Chair Entertainment; Ron I. St. Margaret’s Bay; Rick H. Highland Park; Betty C. Mutual; Niall S. Acceptance; Arlene P. Cole Harbor; Jamie Q. Four Seasons; Paula D. Fresh Start; Jeff Deal Observer; Coleen H. Editor Newsletter; Foster L. Treasurer; plus four observers not signed in;
Gary S., outgoing CSC Chair, thanked the committee and all those who helped him during his tenure; those present, in reply, acknowledged Gary for a job well done. 
5. 7th Tradition: $37.50 Collected, taken by Foster L.

6. Minutes from previous meeting: Accepted as circulated
7. Reports:
Secretary: No Report

Treasurer: Foster L. will be retaining the Treasurer’s position until the end of the Mid-Winter Round-up in Feb when new Treasurer, Bill P., will assume the role.

Foster presented the Dec. bank statement, the final report for 2012 and the group contributions for 2012.

The issue of the 2013 draft Budget was referred to New Business.
A motion to accept Foster’s report was carried.

Co-Chair: No Report

Chair: I look forward to the opportunity to grow and learn with all members of this committee.  I ask for your support while I am growing into this role.  So far I have had meetings with Murdo M., Chris H., Gary S., Foster L. and Jeff D.  I will be scheduling more meetings over the next month and have several ideas that I will be sharing with you to enhance my, and our, collective roles at Central Service.

I view the key role of Central Service to be the Communication arm of Districts 1 and 2.  To that end, I will continue to forge cooperative links with each of the DCM’s and their respective committees.

I am available to you; please contact me, at your convenience, to discuss any issues that are important to you.

Yours in Service,

George 

Report accepted

Committees:

Newsletter: Jeff outgoing Newsletter Chair thanked the committee for the opportunity to serve and wished Coleen well in her role as the new Chair. Report accepted

Webmaster/Website/E-mail: Chris H. is away, he met with George to discuss his role; several items they would like to advance upon his return include – reconfiguring committee members e-mail addresses; improvements to the ‘Contact Us’ option on the website; acting as a contact link for CSC, Districts 1 & 2 and Area 82; exploring the addition of several other options e.g Archives, Resources, and streamlining the ‘Is AA For You’ section;
All District 1 & 2 members are encouraged to forward suggestions to improve the website through their respective CSC reps.

Hospital: I'm submitting this report on behalf of Chair Betty C. -
We met with Wade, the outgoing chair, on Jan. 8th and got the lists of volunteers as well as the names of the institutions that we service. We also got the list of members who are currently in long term care facilities and who would like regular visits. On Tuesday, Jan. 8th, Wade took us to visit two of the members who are on that list and we have plans to visit the others in the near future. Just before Christmas, we made contact with a patient at the Abbey Lane Hospital. 

Wade has plans to forward a letter of introduction that was drawn up by Foster L. a few years ago and we will deliver that to Capital Health in the very near future.

Thank you, 

Mary Lou C. Co-Chair Hospital Visitation Committee
Telephone: Samaira G. reported that things are going well; there will be a new weekend phones list going out to the groups.

She is circulating a draft ’12 Step Guidelines’ pamphlet for possible use of the Phone Committee (see attached to the end of these minutes); please review, discuss with your groups and be prepared to discuss any pros and/or cons of allowing the Phone committee to use this with its volunteers.  A suggestion was made that the Phone committee Chair continue to monitor phone usage respecting long distance calls.  Report accepted.

Mid-Winter Round-up: Bill P. reported that things are ramping up as we draw closer to the Mid-Winter; Al-Anon’s program is complete; final program logistics being currently considered; financial systems are in place; speakers will be recorded and available for sale; next meeting Jan. 20 where early bird draws will take place; Jan. 19 is the deadline for early registration.

Report accepted.

Entertainment: Peter reported that bowling is back on; 122 tickets were sold for the dance; start-up funds were recouped plus some.

Report accepted.

Literature: Parker is the outgoing Chair and reported that things are up to date, $213.50 will be added to the current balance; Parker thanked everyone for their support during his tenure; the new Chair, when elected , should revise the online order form.

Report accepted.

District 1: Tom R. is the new incoming DCM; the last meeting was cancelled due to weather; District 1 still looking for Secretary, Treasurer and Alternate DCM.

Report accepted.

District 2: Garth M., the new Treasurer for Dist. 2, represented new DCM Barry H.; Garth delivered Barry’s report as follows: I am sorry to miss our first meeting however business has me away.  With that said Garth has offered to read the report on my behalf.  All positions have been filled in our District, I am happy to say, Garth – Treasurer, Bob – Alt. DCM, Sandy – Secretary and Barry DCM.  Tom R. (DCM Dist. 1) Garth and myself had a lunch meeting with the new officers for Treatment, Public Information, CPC and Corrections in Dec.  We had a great meeting and discussed our go ahead plan to keep information moving smoothly between districts.  We will be putting our new workshop committee together this month.  That is it for now.  If you have any questions or wish to put on a workshop please do not hesitate to contact me at  bhayes@atlanticdigital.ca    Yours in Service,  Barry H.

Report accepted

Other: No report

8. Old Business:
a) Vacant Central Service Positions – Elections were conducted by Tom R. and Garth M.

Central Service Co-Chair – No takers

Secretary – No takers

Entertainment Co-Chair – Ron I. elected

Telephone Co-Chair – No takers

Literature Chair – Jamie Q. elected

Literature Co-Chair – No takers

Congratulations to new position holders.  Thanks to Tom and Garth for conducting the elections.

b) In Dec. it was suggested to discuss, at the Jan. meeting, combining the Webmaster and e-mail help coordinator into one position.  Due to Chris being out of town it was decided to table this until the Feb. meeting.

9. New Business:

a) 2013 Draft Budget – Foster L.  the draft budget for 2013 was circulated and points were discussed for clarification purposes; reps were asked to share this with their groups and come to the Feb. meeting prepared to discuss/edit/modify for the purpose of adopting as the 2013 budget. 
Several discussion points included: returning $1,000 previously borrowed from the Prudent Reserve; adding a Literature line to the budget document; bank service charge oversight to be included; check on bank charges and attempt to get a better deal.

10. Announcements from Groups:

Sunrise Group on Jan. 29th birthdays with a combined total of 182 years sobriety.

From Ron I. – Sam will be out of touch for two months for medical reasons

West End Step Group on Jan. 31 – Tom R. 21 years, Joe P. 21 years and Don D. 25 years.
Note from Arlene: please insure that all old Newsletters get shredded not just left in re-cycling or garbage containers.

11. Next meeting: 

2013-02-05

12. Adjournment with Responsibility Pledge
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